
Virtus Training - the Diocese requires all individuals to be VIRTUS trained prior to working 
with or around any children. Please contact the Chancery office at 573-635-9127, for further information. 

Cathedral Parish Office 
2305 West Main Street 
(parish mailing address) 
Phone: 573-635-7991  

Fax: 573-635-0842  
Website: cathedraljc.org 

 
Cathedral Undercroft 
2215 West Main Street 
Phone: 573-635-4955 

Cathedral School 
2303 West Main Street 
Office: 573-635.5024 

Cafeteria: 573-634.2984 
After School Care: 573-635-2533 

Fax: 573-635-5238 
Website: www.sjcsmo.org 

 
 

Diocese of Jefferson City  
Chancery Offices 

The Alphonse J. Schwartze 
 Memorial Catholic Center  
2207 West Main Street 
Phone: 573-635-9127 

Fax: 573-635-0386 
Email: chancellor@diojeffcity.org 
Website: www.diojeffcity.org 

Sunday Eucharist 

 

Daily Eucharist 
6:30 a.m. & 8:00 a.m. Monday - Friday 

Eucharistic Adoration 
24 hours a day 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

4:00 p.m. Saturday & by appointment 

His Excellency, The Most Reverend John R. Gaydos, 
Bishop of Jefferson City 
Reverend Monsignor Robert A. Kurwicki, E.V. Pastor & Vice-Chancellor 
Reverend Christopher M. Aubuchon, Associate Pastor  
& Master of Ceremonies 
Reverend Gregory Oligschlaeger, Vocation Director in Residence 
Reverend Thomas E. McGrath, Volunteer 
Reverend Clarence E. Wiederholt, Volunteer 
Deacon Christopher Baker, Deacon Joseph M. Braddock,  
Deacon Alvin J. Brand, Deacon James L. Kliethermes, Deacon Tyler S. 
McClay, Deacon Dan K. Joyce, Deacon John A. Schwartze, and  
Deacon Emeritus Robert J. Rackers, K.S.G. 
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Altar Servers Deacon Dan Joyce  634-7959 
American Heritage Girls Mrs. Jennifer Gerber 314-497-0257 
Athletic Committee Mr. Craig Husting 634-8731 
Baptism Preparation Deacon Christopher Baker  636-8935 
Bereavement Committee Mrs. Donna Kuebler 893-6313 
Boy Scouts Mr. Denis Gladbach 634-2864 
Catholic Cancer Support Mr. Thom Day 636-8939 
Cemetery Board Deacon Jim Kliethermes             893-7872 
  Mr. Fred Kummer                      636-7939 
  Mr. Bill Luebbert                        635-8060 
Charities Deacon Christopher Baker         636-8935 
Christ Renews His Parish M/M Tony & Charlotte Wening  761-5193 
Collection Counters Mr. Duane Buersmeyer 636-3097 
Confirmation Preparation Mr. David Lankford 635-9454 
Cub Scouts Mr. Larry Schulte 690-9449 
Cursillo Mr. Brian Johnson 636-5319 
Director of Music Mr. Thomas Halpin 635-7991 
Divine Worship & Spiritual  

Development Committee Monsignor Kurwicki 635-7991 
Divorce Assistance Group Mr. Lucas Knipp  353-4046 
Edge Youth Program Mrs. Julie Gramlich 644-4965 
Episcopal Servers Fr. Christopher Aubuchon 635-7991 
Eucharistic Adoration Mr. John Poepsel 893-8173 
Extraordinary Ministers  
   of Holy Communion  Fr. Christopher Aubuchon 635-7991 
Finance Council Vacant 
Funeral Luncheon Mrs. Pat Dowd 635-4507 
Girl Scouts Vacant 
Gospel of Life Committee Mrs. Gina Newlon 230-6718 
Greeters Deacon Dan Joyce 634-7959 

Home & School Mr. Brian Busby 230-5302 
Helias Representative Mrs. Leslie Verslues 645-2008 
Knights of Columbus Mr. Doug Smentkowski 636-0419 
Ladies Auxiliary Mrs. Tina Sellner 635-6980 
Lectors Deacon Dan Joyce 634-7959 
Marriage Preparation Please call the parish office 635-7991 
Nursing Home Visitation Ms. Lois Fairchild 636-2558 
Parish Association Vacant  
Parish Pastoral Council Mr. Joseph Boland  761-4890 
Parish School of Religion Mrs. Cara Sue Cockerham 291-4889 
Prayer Line Please call the parish office 635-7991 
Pro-life Mr. Ed Bode 635-7874 
Samaritan Center Board Mr. Bernie Fechtel                      893-6400 
  Mr. Roger Dudenhoeffer            893-8483 
  Mr. Don Schnieders                   893-5990 
           (Member at Large) 
School Board President Mr. Patrick Bonnot 645-1840 
School Principal Mr. Spencer L. Allen 635-5024 
Secular Franciscan Order Ms. Maureen Gray, OFS       (660) 537-0421 
Special Event Dinners Mrs. Janice Houser 636-9842 
St. Brigid Quilters Mrs. Rosana Weidinger 893-3493 
Steering Committee Monsignor Kurwicki 635-7991 
Stewardship Committee Mr. Joseph Boland 761-4890 
Ushers Mr. Bob Asahl  584-8010 
Vocation Committee Mr. Stephen Meystrik 761-9241 
Welcoming Committee Mrs. Lisa Larkin 434-4275 
Youth Ministry Mrs. Julie Gramlich 644-4965 

Registering in the Parish 
To join our parish, please contact the Parish Office at 

635-7991 Monday-Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

Registering in the Cathedral School 
Parents wishing to know more about our grade school,  
are encouraged to call the Cathedral school principal,  

Mr. Spencer L. Allen at 635-5024. 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Parents requesting the Sacrament of Baptism  

for their children should be registered members of  
the parish and they should contact the Parish Office.  

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Persons interested in becoming Roman Catholic should  

contact Mr. Dan Kempker, 496-5499 
 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with  
serious illness may request this Sacrament of  

healing by calling a priest at the Parish Office. 
 

Vocations to the Christian Married Life 
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral must contact  

the Parish Office at least six months in advance.  
Ordinarily, no marriages are celebrated during Lent.  

Cathedral Parish Information   

Vocations to the Priesthood and Consecrated Life 
If you are interested in becoming a priest, deacon, sister or brother, please contact Fr. Gregory Oligschlaeger at 635-9127. 

Cathedral Organizations and Ministries 

To all our visitors… 
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Cathedral of Saint Joseph 

Jefferson City, Missouri 

HOLY MASS SCHEDULE 

 

$       2,434,450.00 
$          202,870.83 
$            46,816.35 
 
 
 

$            32,355.86             
$            44,755.62 
$            26,531.79 
$            53,612.60 
$            26,288.03 
      
$       2,247,184.80       
$       2,186,760.28 
$           -60,424.52                     

Offertory Budget 07/1/15-6/30/16 
Budget Goal per Month 
Weekly Goal 
 

Collection 
May 1 
May 8 
May 15 
May 22 
May 29 
 

To date for June 
Budget Goal 07/01/15 - 06/05/2016 
Sunday Collection 07/01/15 - 06/05/2016 
Difference 
 

 

Our Lord Jesus Christ in the Holy Scriptures reminded us multi-
ple times of our need to share our goods with the poor of this 
world. The Cathedral of Saint Joseph relies on the support of 
parishioners who generously give their time, talent, and treas-
ures to make Jesus Christ known. Our Fiscal Year to Date Offer-
ings are as follows: 

STEWARDSHIP NEWS 

Sunday, June 5 (Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
 7:00 a.m. Msgr. Francis G. Gillgannon 
 9:00 a.m. Parishioners 
 11:00 a.m. Susan Ponder 
Monday, June 6 (St. Norbert) 
 6:30 a.m. Frank & Mary Schwarzer 
 8:00 a.m. Souls of Margaret & Carl Trippensee 
Tuesday, June 7  
 6:30 a.m. Marian Sellner 
 8:00 a.m. Mildred O’Donnell 
Wednesday, June 8 
 6:30 a.m. Carl M. Vogel & John Cassmeyer 
 8:00 a.m. Dan Lehmen 
Thursday, June 9 (St. Ephrem) 
 6:30 a.m. Poor Souls in Purgatory 
 8:00 a.m. Pauline Neuner 
Friday, June 10  
 6:30 a.m. Joseph Cardinal Ritter 
 8:00 a.m. James L. Allison 
Saturday, June 11 (Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
 5:30 p.m. Wayne Seaton 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. L&D of the Ben & Emma Luebbering Family 
 9:00 a.m. Clete Dubbert 
 11:00 a.m. Parishioners 

First Reading:  2 Samuel 12: 7-10, 13 
Second Reading:   Galatians 2:16, 19-21 
Gospel:    Luke 7: 36-8: 3 

YOUR DONATIONS ARE MORE ACCURATELY RECORDED 
WHEN YOUR ENVELOPE OR CHECK IS CLEARLY MARKED. 
THANK YOU! 

6/5 NFP, 2:00 p.m., Mary Room 
  Fr. Schmitz’s 25th Anniversary, 4:00 p.m., St. Peter 
6/6 Centering Prayers, 12:10 p.m., Chapel 
6/7 Deanery Mtg. 1:00 p.m., Catholic Center;  
              Youth Board, 7:00  p.m., Mary Room 
  Support Group, 7:00 p.m., Bride’s Room 
6/8 Priests/Music Director Meeting, 9:00 a.m.,  
  Parish Office 
  Book Club, 7:00 p.m., Mary Room 
  K of C Meeting,  6:15 p.m. Undercroft 
6/9 Quilters, 8:45 a.m., Bishop Marling Room 
  Rosary, 7:00 p.m., Chapel 
6/10 Staff Meeting, 9:30 a.m., Parish Office 
  K of C Fish Fry, 4:30 p.m., Undercroft 
6/11 Confessions, 4:00 p.m., Cathedral 
  Cathedral Choir Picnic, 5:30 p.m., The Rickabaugh’s 
  Samaritan Center Second Collection Weekend 
  Scouts Recycle Weekend 

THIS COMING WEEK 

SUMMER VACATION BULLETINS  
As you travel this summer for vacation or business, please pick 
up an extra copy of the church’s bulletin that you visit over the 
weekend. Your pastor is always looking for good ideas and the 
staff for creative styles.  

SUMMER SCRIP SALES 

SCRIP will be sold over the summer on Tuesdays and Fridays 
from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Cathedral School. 

PRAYING TOWARD NEXT WEEK:  
ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Monsignor Robert Kurwicki 
 

ON YOUR ORDINATION 
31 YEARS 

June  8, 1985 

SPIRITUAL BOUQUET FOR  
THE BISHOP 

Did you know June is dedicated to the Solemnity of the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus.  Did you know that our school children prayed 
23, 650 Our Fathers and Hail Mary’s for Bishop Gaydos?  



 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time Jubilee of Mercy 

June 5, 2016 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
 

CAPITAL REGION MEDICAL CENTER 
 

AND THANK THEM FOR SUPPORTING OUR BULLETIN! 

WELCOME to all who gather in our Cathedral Church for 
the Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time and Priesthood Ordi-
nation. 
 

WEEK OF PRAYER: We ask each member of our Cathe-
dral parish to pray for the members of one of the parishes 
or missions in our diocese this week. As a Cathedral 
Church, all our parishes are linked to us and we wish to 
deepen the spiritual bond with them. Therefore, we will 
pray this week for Sacred Heart, Rich Fountain. 
 

CATHEDRAL HOURS, for your convenience, the Cathedral 
doors are open on weekdays from 6:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and on 
Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Please stop by for a visit 
to the Most Blessed Sacrament. Jesus calls you! 
 

IF YOU OR A FAMILY MEMBER should enter the hospi-
tal, please relay to them your religious denomination and the 
name of your parish.  Please have a family member contact the 
parish office at (573) 635-7991 so priest and parish nurse can 
be notified. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Trenton Bax and Kaitlynn 
Harris who were married in the Cathedral on May 14th.   
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Derrick Brauner and Christina 
Nussbaum who were married in the Cathedral on May 28th. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Becker Graham Schrimpf who 
was baptized in the Cathedral last weekend. 
 
FROM DEATH TO NEW LIFE The Cathedral Parish Fam-
ily extends it sympathy and prayers to the family of Bonnie 
Marie Rodgers.  May she have eternal rest in her heavenly 
home and may the Lord give comfort and peace to her loved 
ones who mourn her loss. 

        CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Father Christopher Aubuchon 
 

ON YOUR ORDINATION 
2 YEARS 

June 7, 2014 

DON’T TAKE A VACATION FROM CHURCH! 
  

ARE YOU MOVING? 
Please notify the Parish Office: (573) 635-7991 

and give us your new address. 
  

GOING ON VACATION? 
For nationwide Mass times and locations. 

 log on at www.Masstimes.org  

Don’t forget your weekly contributions. 
 

*** CONSIDER ELECTRONIC GIVING *** 
YOUR PARISH COUNTS ON YOUR SUPPORT 

  

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!!! 

SPECIAL MESSAGE FROM  
BISHOP JOHN R. GAYDOS 

 
Many of you may recall your participation in a diocesan plan-
ning process under the direction of the Chancery staff during 
2009-10.  At that time, Sister Kathleen Wegman, SSND, 
Chancellor of the Diocese and Ron Vessel, Associate to the 
Chancellor undertook extensive research within the Local 
Church to determine the challenges and opportunities facing 
our Diocese at that time.  Using the breadth and depth of that 
research, they developed four priorities and multiple strategies 
to address the pastoral areas that emerged during this research 
phase. 
 
In this week’s edition of The Catholic Missourian you will 
find a pastoral letter from me regarding the Pastoral Plan 
2010, “Christ’s Call … Our Response.”  The original plan 
(2010 – 2015) called for an evaluation of the plan in 
2015.  My letter outlines briefly the development of the pasto-
ral plan, the evaluation process and how we intend to move 
forward with future planning. 
 
Elsewhere in The Catholic Missourian you will find a more 
detailed analysis of the planning process in an article titled 
“Accountability Report and Next Steps, June 2016.”  I encour-
age you to take time to read and reflect on the contents of that 
report and the direction it sets for our immediate future.  I 
count on your personal prayer and participation in parish life 
in such a way that our response anew to Christ’s call truly will 
give further direction and meaning to our lives. 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
  

Joshua J. Duncan 
  

ON YOUR ORDINATION 
June 4, 2016 

CONGRATULATIONS to Fr. Christopher M. Aubuchon 
who has received his first Pastorate Official Appointment.  
He will be the Pastor of St. Joseph Church in Canton, Mission 
of Notre Dame in LaGrange and Queen of Peace Church in 
Ewing.  This appointment takes effect July 1st. We will have 
a farewell reception at the Cathedral on June 26th. 



 

Cathedral of Saint Joseph 

Jefferson City, Missouri 

Enjoy the Summer! 
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VOCATION NEWS 

SPIRITUAL OPPORTUNITIES 
“Come to Me, all you that labor and are burdened, 
and I will give you rest, says the Lord.” (Mt 11:28) 
 

We all get tired. Many of us have situations in our 
lives that cause us concern. The One Who consoles 
and has the answers to all our problems is waiting in 

our Chapel. Listen to Him! Trust in Him!  

ADORATION OF OUR LORD 

PRAY FOR VOCATIONS—The Cathedral Vocations’ Com-
mittee invites you each week to pray for a Priest, Religious, 
Deacon and Seminarian serving in our Diocese. This week, 
please keep in your prayers: Fr. Daniel I.J. Lueckenotte, Cam-
denton, Sr. Guadalupe Ruiz, CCVI, California, Deacon Paul 
Poulter, Tipton, Seminarian Mr. Cameron J. DeGraff, Ken-
rick-Glennon Seminary. The Diocese has 7 Seminarians.  
 

COME EARLY TO PRAY THE ROSARY: The Most Holy 
Rosary will be prayed before each Mass for the intention of Vo-
cations to the Priesthood and Religious Life. Our next Rosary 
will be on the weekend of July 2/3. Join us! 

PILGRIMAGE OPPORTUNITY 

Saturday, June 25th at the National Shrine of Mary, Mother of 
the Church Fr. David Uribe of Our Lady of the Snows will con-
duct a retreat day on the Theme of Mercy. The Pilgrimage/
Retreat will begin at 10:30 a.m. and end with Mass at 5:00 p.m.  
Lunch will be served. Please contact us so we may have an accu-
rate lunch count. The National Shrine of Mary, Mother of the 
Church Laurie, MO 573 374-6279, or moth-
ersshrine@shrineofstpatrick.com. 

ST. MARY’S ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
The annual St. Mary’s Health Center Auxil-
iary Ice Cream Social will be held Wednes-
day, June 15 at the St. Joseph Cathedral 
Undercroft from 11:00 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. This 
will be our 58th annual ice cream social. In 
addition to homemade cakes and Central 
Dairy Ice Cream ($3 each for a ticket), lunch 

and dinner items will be available for purchase. You will be able 
to shop our items in the Country Store, Book Nook, Tag Sale 
and Silent Auction. As always we will have a raffle for a beauti-
ful hand-stitched quilt. Children can have fun at the Kids 
Korner or the Games Booth. There will also be a new event, a 
Bag Sale!  

THE WAY OF FORGIVENESS 

CENTERING PRAYER will meet next on June 6 at 12:10 p.m. 
in the Chapel. Please join us. Contemplative Prayer is a powerful 
way of moving into a deepening experience of divine union. For 
questions, contact Barbara Poetker at (573) 893-2064.  
 

HOLY ROSARY-Come and join us on Thursday nights at 7:00 
p.m. to pray the Most Holy Rosary in the daily Mass Chapel. 
 

COUPLE-TO-COUPLE LEAGUE is hosting classes on Natu-
ral Family Planning (NFP). The next meeting is June 5, 2:00 
p.m., in the Mary Room. Call Mark or Chelle Smith Vander-
griff, (573) 893-3319 to register. 
 

SUPPORT GROUP for individuals experiencing separation 
and/or divorce issues, meets the first Tuesday of each month in 
the Cathedral Cry Room. The next meeting will be June 7, 7:00 
p.m. Please contact Lucas Knipp at (573) 353-4046, or Paul 
Rockers at (573) 301-9865, if you are interested in attending or 
would like more information. 
 

CATHEDRAL PARISH TROOP 104: Since 1985 our Boy 
Scouts collect recyclable metals the 2nd Sunday of every month, 
which is coming up June 12. They accept aluminum cans, scrap 
aluminum, copper and brass. Scouts are available to unload your 
metals from 7:30-11:00 a.m. in the southwest corner of the park-
ing lot, near the entrance to the Diocesan Center. Proceeds go 
into the Troops ‘High Adventure’ fund for one of a kind, out of 
state camping trips.  Please support Scouting by donating your 
recyclable metal to them. 
 

BAPTISM PREPARATION: Parents requesting the Sacra-
ment of Baptism for their children should be registered mem-
bers of the parish and contact the Parish Office (573) 635-7991. 
Parents should try to see that their children are baptized within 
the first few weeks after birth. A baptism preparation session is 
required for new parents. Contact Deacon Baker at (573) 636-
8935, or: cathmo@diojefficty.org to schedule an appointment. 

June 18, 2016 at Our Lady of Lourdes Church in Columbia, MO 
Contemplative Outreach of Central Missouri (www.cocemo.org) 
is happy to announce the return to Central Missouri of Fr. Wil-
liam Meninger, noted teacher, author and speaker on Christian 
Meditation & Centering Prayer. In this Year of Mercy Fr. Wil-
liam will present his extraordinary teaching on forgiveness in a 
one day mini-retreat.  Admission is $25 per person and scholar-
ships are available.  For more details and online registration visit 
www.meningercomo2016.eventbrite.com. You may also contact 
COCEMO by phone at 573-864-1097 or at cocemo1@gmail.com. 

The Diocese of Jefferson City invites you to 
participate in the Religious Liberty Events, 

The Fortnight for Freedom 
June 21 – July 4 

 
June 21-6:00 p.m. Mass at the Cathedral. Special prayers 
and homily will highlight the current threats to Religious 
Liberty facing our nation. 

 

July 4-9:00 a.m. Closing Mass will be held at the Cathedral. 

Sacred Heart Novena 
June 4—June 12 

 

O Lord Jesus Christ, to Thy Most Sacred 
Heart, I confide these intentions...Only look 

upon me, then do what Thy Heart inspires. Amen 



 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 5, 2016 

Jubilee of Mercy 
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LADIES AUXILIARY will meet on August 4 at 6:30 p.m. in 
the Undercroft. Contact Tina Sellner at (573) 635-6980, with 
any questions. 

THE DOOR IS OPEN - Knights are Catholic men, 
18 years of age and older, who are committed to 
making their community a better place while sup-
porting their Church and protecting and enhancing 
their family life. 

June 8th at 6:30p.m. is the next 1st degree induction of new men 
to the Knights of Columbus.  Please come 15 minutes early to 
fill out the paper work.  The regular Business meeting will be at 
7:00 p.m., with a light dinner at 8:15p.m.  
June 10th  is the Knights of Columbus’s Fish Fry for the Helias 
Foundation in the Undercroft of St Joseph’s Cathedral.  The 
Father Helias Council from St Peters, the Monsignor Pleus 
Council from Immaculate Consumption and our Bishop 
McAuliffe Council from St Joseph Cathedral will be working 
together to put this on. Serving white fish filets (chicken fingers 
as an alternative), French fries, macaroni & cheese, corn bread, 
coleslaw, green beans, desserts and beverages. $10 adults, $5 
ages 5-11; under age 5 eat free.  50/50 drawing.  
Desserts needed…the K of C Councils are asking anyone willing 
to donate a dessert of any kind in support of the fish fry to 
please deliver them to the Cathedral Undercroft between 2 – 4 
p.m. on Friday, June 10th.  
June 14th is Flag Day, fly your “American” flag proudly.   
June 15th is the St Mary’s Ice Cream Social in the Undercroft.    
June 19th is Father’s Day.  

All of the good works done by the Knights of Columbus are 
guided by four core principles: Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and 
Patriotism. God Bless the Catholic Church, the United States of 
America and Israel, where Jesus was born.  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS & 
LADIES AUXILIARY NEWS www.kofc12992.com 

Anyone who cannot serve at their appointed time will kind-
ly arrange for a replacement! When you are assigned as an 
offertory family, please let one of the ushers know that you 
are there for that Mass. THANK YOU! 

YOU CAN FIND THE BULLETIN AND  
CURRENT MONTH CALENDAR ONLINE AT: 

www.cathedraljc.org 

LECTORS 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Benita Dallmeyer, 
Jack Renner 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Jeffrey Cowley 
 9:00 a.m. Chris Schappe, 
Lori Antweiler 
 11:00 a.m. Sandra Hentges, 
Joan Branson 

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 

SERVERS 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Stacie Brester, 
Stephanie Dallmeyer, Carley 
Drinkard 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Jacob Cowley, 
Jessica Cowley 
 9:00 a.m. David Cepeda, 
Sydney Dunmire, Thomas 
Schappe, Josie Starr 
 11:00 a.m. Adellyn Anto-
ninka, Kayden Kummer, Cris-
tian Prasad Olivia Stith 

GIFT FAMILY 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Mark Hillstrom 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Jerry Herbert, 
Lana Herbert 
 9:00 a.m. Luke Prenger 
 11:00 a.m. Curtis Buschjost 

GREETERS 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. William Brester, 
Kimberly Brester, Todd 
Scherr, Lauren Shipley 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Gary Dey, Rose 
Dey 
 9:00 a.m. Ken Hussey, Sean 
Lovelace, Norb Luebbering, 
Lynn Luebbering 
 11:00 a.m. Judith Healy-
Mendez, Vicki Kummer, Fer-
nando Mendez, Linda Sallin 

EXTRAORDINARY  
MINISTERS OF HOLY  

COMMUNION 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Janet Chinn, Bob 
Heald, Terry Jarrett, Alan 
Mudd, Michael Suresh, Mary 
Ann Young 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Bob Asahl, Jef-
frey Cowley, Diane Hatcher, 
Judy Lewis, Larry Lewis, 
Alan Mengwasser, Patrick 
Woods 
 9:00 a.m. Julie Brandt, Paul 
Oligschaleager, Al Rush, 
Debbie Sackman, Joe Scherr, 
Charlotte Wening, John 
Wenzlick 
 11:00 a.m. Denise Barnes, 
Kimie Bax, Joan Branson, 
Christina Dudenhoeffer, Keith 
Dudenhoeffer, Kenneth Gart-
ner, Anne Rapp 

USHERS 
Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Dana Frese, Da-
vid Gramlich, Steve Rackers, 
Todd Scherr 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Bob Asahl, Ray-
mond Caspari, Rich McCarty, 
Mike Voyles 
 9:00 a.m. Bruce Bax, Tim 
Burmeister, Joseph Denkler, 
Ron Wilson 
 11:00 a.m. John Heckemey-
er, Eric Knox, Thomas Kum-
mer, Joe Page MUSIC MINISTERS 

Saturday, June 11 
 5:30 p.m. Tom Halpin, Bar-
bara Odneal 
Sunday, June 12 
 7:00 a.m. Tina Sellner, 
Scott Sellner 
 9:00 a.m. John Poepsel, 
Tom Halpin 
 11:00 a.m. Melinda Peak, 
Tom Halpin 

K OF C CLOWN CLUB 

Did you know the Knights of Columbus has clown clubs 
throughout Missouri? The Knights of Columbus Missouri State 
Clown Club is looking for new members (young and old) to help 
spread God’s love and joy through clown ministry. Don’t worry 
about makeup, costumes, or skills. Veteran clowns will help you 
with all those details and you will learn how simple, easy, and 
inexpensive clowning can be. Families are welcome to join – and 
you don’t have to be a member of the Knights of Columbus or a 
Catholic to join. By performing simple acts of kindness and by 
sharing your already existing talents – you can help show God’s 
love to others – all while clowning around! Contact Steve 
Meystrik at meystrik@centurylink.net or (573) 353-8652; or 
Ron Stuppy at susanstuppy@yahoo.com or (573) 883-6762 if 
you are interested or have any questions. 
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  Date: August 5, 2016 
  Location: Redfield Golf Course 
  Lunch: 11:00 a.m. Provided by the K of C 
  Shotgun Start: 12:30 p.m.  
  Cost: $500 per team/$125 per person 
 

The 7th annual St. Joseph Cathedral Golf Tournament is being 
held on August 5th at Redfield Golf Course.  The cost is $125 per 
golfer with various sponsorships available. A delicious 
BBQ  Lunch will once again be provided by our Knights of Co-
lumbus with ice cold beverages available throughout the tourna-
ment.  There will be a silent auction and 19th hole appetizers  for 
all to enjoy.  The tournament books up quickly so reserve your 
team today! Registration forms are available at the School and 
Parish offices. Please send all entry forms along with sponsor-
ship fees and team entry fees to the Parish Office. 
2016 Major Sponsor, JCMG Laser & Vein Center! Thank You! 

FAMILIES IN NEED PROGRAM 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

Items requested for June 7 delivery: Boxed Breakfast Cereal, 
Instant Oatmeal, Granola Bars, Fruit Chews, Laundry De-
tergent. Please place in provided containers at all exits of the 
Cathedral. Thank you for your continued support! 

Totus Tuus-June 20-24th 
Please note that you will need to send your child with a lunch 
during the week. Snacks and drinks will be provided. 
 
July 10-16th -Christpower forms can be found on the diocesan 
web site at www.diojeffcity.org or you can come by the parish 
office to pick them up. 
 
July 17-22 & July 24-29th- Camp Maccabee- forms can be found 
on diocesan website www.diojeffcity.org  
 
July 24-28th-Camp Sienna forms can be found at the diocesan 
website www.diojeffcity.org  Cathedral youth website 
www.jccathedralyouth.wordpress.com 

 

SEVENTH ANNUAL CATHEDRAL  
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

June 5 
Our Lady, Help of Christians Picnic and Quilt Auction serv-
ing fried chicken and german pot roast dinners from 11:00 a.m. 
to 7:00 p.m. Adults $11, children $4 with the Quilt Auction start-
ing at 5:00 p.m. 
 

Annunciation Annual Picnic, California, serving a family style 
dinner from 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. Adults 
$10, children $5 with a country store, kids games and enter to 
win a quilt, cash and more! 
 
June 4th & 5th 
The Daughters of Isabella, Glennon Circle 322, will be meeting 
on  Monday, June 6, at the Knights of Columbus Hall on Tanner 
Bridge Road. A picnic dinner will start at 5:30 p.m. followed by 
the business meeting at 6:30 p.m. This will be an open meeting.  
You are invited to attend this meeting as a guest.   Please plan to 
attend.  
 

June 12 
Immaculate Conception Parish Picnic, Loose Creek serving 
German pot roast and fried chicken from 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Live country music will play from 12:00—4:00 p.m. Adults $11, 
Children $5. Quilt and desert auction at 5:00 p.m. Free shuttle 
service! 
 

June 19 
Organ concert at the Lake featuring Dr. Roger Nyquist at Our 
Lady of the Lake starting at 3:00 p.m. This is a free event. Con-
tact (573) 365-2241 for more information. 
 

St. Francis Xavier Parish Picnic serving from 11:00 a.m. to 
7:00 p.m. Adults $11 and children $6 with a Kiddie Tractor Pull 
starting at 2:00 p.m., a batting cage, and raffle.  

BOOKS WANTED 
BOOKS WANTED for the Friends of the Osage County Library 
Book Sale which will be held in September. Books, CDs, DVDs, 
Audiobooks, Puzzles, Games (no encyclopedias please). Dona-
tions can be dropped of at the Osage County Library in Linn, 
Legends Bank in Westphalia, and at Heritage Community Bank 
in Chamois. For more information or if you have a large dona-
tion (more than 3 boxes), please contact the library at 897-2951. 
Proceeds support our local library. Thank you! 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
The Samaritan Center is in need of summer volunteer help for 
carryout. This includes taking a cart of food items to vehicles. 
Help is needed on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday’s from 
9:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. Must be 13 years or older. Contact Lind-
sey at (573)634-7776 if interested or for more information. 

TEACHER OPPORTUNITIES 
St. Andrew School in Tipton, MO, has openings for an 8th 
grade teacher to include instruction in Grades 7/8 Science, 
Math, and Religion, a 7th grade teacher to include instructions 
in Grades 7/8 Language Arts and Social Studies. And for a full-
time Kindergarten Teacher for the 2016 – 2017 school year. 
Applicants can send an electronic resume to Paul Hinman at 
sas118_prinicpal@outlook.com or apply through the Diocesan 
Education Office Employment Page. For more information 
please call the school office at 660-433-2232. 

NOTICE 
 
The Chancery parking lot is scheduled to be repaired, resur-
faced and repainted during the week of July 17-23, 2016.  
The Chancery staff will be using the Cathedral parking lot 
during that week.  Thank you for your consideration. 


